
RIVERFRONT COMMITTEE-WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 18, 2023-12PM 

AT THE BUFFALO CITY MUNICIPAL BUILDING & RIVERFRONT 

 

The Buffalo City Riverfront Committee was called to order by chairman Ben Holien. Present: 

Larry Johansen, Citizen Nick Kuhn and Clerk Jenny Ehlenfeldt.  

 

Committee discussed the permitted spaces at #37 3-5 and #38 1-2. The dock on #38 was 

previously found to be placed within the guidelines and within equal distance from the permit 

holders lines as #37 3-5 dock was. Since that decision in August, the permit holder of #37 3-5 has 

moved his dock out further into the water and closer to the #38 line also placing a boat on the 

south edge of the dock which now makes it impossible for the permit holder of #38 to access the 

north side of his dock.  

 

Committee discussed the situation. Mayor has spoken with the both permit holders. After 

viewing, measuring and discussing more on the riverfront, the committee feels the permit holder 

of #37 must move his dock back to his space to meet Shoreline Management guidelines and has 

requested the clerk send a letter explaining that request. If the dock is not moved committee 

members feel they plan gives them several options that include moving the dock at the owner’s 

expense or taking the space away from the permit holder.  He will be told to move the dock to get 

it within his boundaries and the committee will wait to hear back. 

 

Motion Johansen, second Kuhn to adjourn the meeting. All yes, motion carried. 

 

 

 

 

_____________________    ________________________ 

Ben Holien, Mayor     Jenny Ehlenfeldt, Clerk 

 

       ___________________date approved 


